STATE REHABILITATION COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES
August 9, 2010
VIDEO CONFERENCE
ATTENDING:
SRC MEMBERS:  Lisa Furber, Al Rose, Doyle Dobbins, Andrea Guest, Donnie Moore, Brenda Rodriguez, Al Rose Vickie Tully
GUEST:  Nick Fina, Mrs. Fina and Eva Fina

VR STAFF:  Ed Tos, HarrietAnn Litwin, Mary Schenk.
	TOPIC


	DISCUSSION


	ACTION



	WELCOME:

	Chairperson, Lisa Furber called the meeting to order at 11:45 AM 
	Those attending the meeting are listed at the top of this page and everyone introduced themselves.
.

	DIRECTOR’S REPORT:
Andrea Guest


	Legislative issues on both the Federal and State level will be quiet until after the elections in the fall.
Funding for VR continues in good shape and all individuals with significant disabilities are being served.  There is a waiting list for category 3 only because there are not enough VR counselor to handle the current demand all at once.
GCEPD Awards Program is on 10/18/10 at the Chase Center on the Riverfront.  Program will include a business roundtable in the morning for mid sized businesses in New Castle County chaired by Secretary McMahon and Director Alan Levin of Economic Development Office.  Employer and Employee awards will be given out during the luncheon.

VR will focus more on how to serve individuals by partnering with federal and state agencies and our vendors to assist people with disabilities.   This will be done by establishment of commissions on community based alternatives, trying to use Medicaid assistance, working with workforce development group which look at training and career choices.  The first meeting is scheduled at Easter Seals on Wednesday of the Employment Development Commission.    There is an effort to make the Ticket to Work much more flexible and extend the follow-along for those who use it.

VR did receive a full state match but not a COLA increase which was traditionally added as a “door opener”.  Funding requests might have to go in as new budget item and the director has requested Doyle Dobbins monitor the budget process on behalf of the Council..  
  
	· Lisa Furber will have an SRC information table at the Chase Center on the 18th and any SRC members who want to participate should get in touch with her.

	NEW BUSINESS:
	
	

	SELF EMPLOY-MENT SUCCESS STORIES:  
Nick Fina
	Nick Fina made a presentation to the SRC members on his role as a consultant to DVR clients pursuing self employment An electronic copy of his presentation is attached to these minutes. 

	You can also contact Mr. Fina via email – Nick.Fina@state.de.us

	NCSRC MEMBERSHIP:
Lisa Furber & Ed Tos
	Delaware SRC is encouraged to participate in the  National Coalition of State Rehabilitation Councils.  In order to join, SRC should adopt a resolution supporting its mission.  A copy of the NCSRC 2010 Resolution and their mission statement is attached for the review of the SRC members.    
	The resolution will be voted on at the next SRC meeting, and members may indicate their vote by email if they will not attend.

	SRC MEMBESHIP:  Lisa Furber
	 SRC Chairperson, Lisa Furber, attended each of the VR office staff meetings and made a presentation about the SRC, in an effort to solicit members from among VR  clients.  Counselors are encouraged to recommend clients for SRC membership.  She also made arrangements for each VR office to have a supply of SRC brochures and a brochure holder for display in the reception area of each office.

	If you know of someone with a disability who might be interested in becoming appointed to the SRC please contact Lisa Furber or Mary Schenk.  They will be glad to send information and an application to anyone interested

	POLICY COMMITTEE:
Lisa Furber
	Lisa Furber attended the VR Policy committee meeting in July.  

Work on the Social Security policy chapter in the VR Policy Manual was finalized.
On the Job Training chapter was also edited and sent to the VR Director for final approval.

Next area for review will be Chapter 9 – Transportation policy.
	· Revised chapter sent the VR Director for approval.  Changes will be published when approved. 

· Chapter will also be published when final approval is received.

	GOVERMENT RELATIONS COMMITTEE:
Doyle Dobbins


	Mr. Dobbins reports things are slow at Legislative Hall during the summer but it is good time to make contact with the members of the legislature.  It is worthwhile to see if they are willing to listen to your point of view, to learn about their stand on issues, etc.  
	

	NEXT MEETING:
	Monday, October 11, 2010 at 11:30 PM 
Video Conference between Fox Valley, DOL Blue Room – Main DOL Building and the VR Georgetown Conference room with the VR equipment.
	Please mark your calendars.

	MEETING ADJOURNED:
	Lisa Furber adjourned the meeting at 1:05 PM
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